
 

Lordôs love here on 
earth through encour-
agement, nurture, and 
support given to each 
other in community.  

         Let us indeed say 
a prayer for mothers on 
May 14th of this year 
and give thanks for who 
they are and for all they 
do. Let us also say a 
prayer for families in-
cluding our church fam-
ily here at Fairview. May 
we offer gratitude for 
the blessings we receive 
daily from a loving, car-
ing and nurturing God. 

 
Pastor Scott 

         Motherôs Day 
this year is Sunday, May 
14. Though not specifi-
cally a Christian festi-
val, Motherôs Day is a 
time to recognize the 
special place of mothers 
personally, within fami-
ly. and in community. If 
we are fortunate 
enough to have our 
mother still living, we 
will want to take time to 
say ñThank you!ò and ñI 
love you!ò  in whatever 
way we can communi-
cate those thoughts of 
appreciation and care. 
If Mom is not living, we 
can reflect upon many 
good memories that 
come to us. Of course, 
these gestures of love 
and appreciation 
should certainly contin-

ue on throughout the 
year, not being limited 
to one ñHallmarkò day. 

          In more recent 
years, the focus has 
been on celebrating the 
importance of Christian 
family with mother-
hood as one part of that 
emphasis. We continue 
to recognize the value of 
motherhood while also 
acknowledging the 
beauty of Christian fam-
ily that lifts up many 
relationships of love 
and caring. Christian 
families provide havens 
of love and nurture that 
are much needed in the 
world in which we live. 
The congregation, as 
Christôs family, provides 
the witness of our 
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Special Points of Interest: 
 

 

¶ Armando Rusindo Mission 
Foundation-May 20th 

  
 

¶ Anniversary LovefeastðMay 7th 
 
 

¶ Mission Awareness Dinner at 
 Fairview  Moravian Churchð 
 Sunday, June 4th, 5:30 p.m. 
  
 

¶ RCC Picnic at Pilot Mtn. State 
Park-June 11th 
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July/August 2017 
Newsletter Deadline  

June 18th, 2017 

Fairviewôs 122ndAnniversary Lovefeast 
Sunday, May 7th ð 10:00 a.m. 

 

Plan to come celebrate Fairviewôs 122nd Anniversary!  We 
will worship together at 10:00a.m. in the Sanctuary, and 
then gather in the Fellowship Hall after Sunday School for a 
potluck lunch.  Thanks to the Womenôs Fellowship for 
providing fried chicken! 

A Few Thoughts About Motherôs Day  



 

 We want to 
express our    
sincere thanks to 
everyone who 
helped with our 

Soup and Salad Bar 
Luncheon, both to the 
workers and to those who 
came and supported us.  
It was a great success. 
  
 We will be having a 
Yard Sale on Saturday, 
May 27th from 8:00am to 
noon.  While you are spring 
cleaning, keep us in mind.  
Any contributions you would 
be willing to make would be 
appreciated.  You may bring 
your donations and put them 
on the stage in the F.H.  We 
will also have a Bake Table.  
Any contributions of baked 
goods would also be appreci-

 

 

4 Wendy Hilker, 
 John Yarbrough 
5 Will Wright, 
 Robin Yokley 
8 Lewis Phillips, 
 LuAnn Timmons 
10 Marie Kiger 
13 Rev. Chris Weber 
16  Ruth Freeman 
18  Marlo Dean 
20  Morgan Southern Fox 
21 Melinda Yarbrough 
22 Haley Hubbard 
23 Thomas Boyd 
25 Annie Harrold 
26 Nancy Tomberlin 
27 Michael Burcham, 
 Harvey Lunsford, 
 Jennings Snider 
28 Edna Teague 
29 Aurora Cohoon, 
 Robert Rascoe 
30 Alan Millikan 
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ated.  If you would like a table 
in the F.H., you may rent one 
for $25.00. 
  
We want to express our 
sincere thanks to those of you 
who helped put flowers on the 
graves in Godôs Acre Easter 
Saturday morning and to those 
who went back and removed 
them. 
  
 Our Luncheon for ages 
90 and above will be held 
on Saturday, June 10th, at 
Noon in  Fellowship Hall. 

 
Summer Schedule  

for Circles 
 

Circle 1 ð August  only  
Circle 2 ð June, July, &   
 August 
Circle 3 ð June & August    
Circle 4 ð June only 
  

 We have chicken pies 
for sale for $11.00 each.  
Our green cookbook is 
$5.00 and the yellow cook-
book is $15.00. 
 
Reminders: 
 
 

Hospice:   
Tuesday, May 9thðCircle 2 
Tuesday, June 13thðCircle 3 
 

Circle Projects for  
May : Receiving Blankets 
June:  Money in baby bot-
tles for W.S. Pregnancy 
Center  
 

Executive Board Meeting:  
Monday, May 22nd &   
Monday, June 26th, at 10:30 
a.m., Conference Room 
  

Big Breakfast Fundraiser 
 
A Big thank you to all of the volunteers that helped make our fundraiser a 
huge success.  Thank you to everyone that came out for a great meal!  We 
collected over $1,200.00 to help our youth with camp fees at Laurel Ridge.   

WOMENôS FELLOWSHIP NEWS 

 
 

Birthdays in May 

ARMANDO RUSINDO MISSION FOUNDATION  
Fundraising event to benefit Cuban Moravian Ministry Projects    

Saturday, May 20, 2017,  12-5 PM 
Cellar 4201 

Cellar4201.com or Joe Jarvis at joe@armfcuba.org 
4201 Apperson Rd ïEast Bend, NC 27018 

      $15.00 per person at the gate 
 

Live and Silent Auction       Enjoy: 
Cuban Art        Music By Westbend Mambo 
Local Art        Southendmambo.com 
Custom made Wine Rack      Southeast Top Cuban Salsa Band 
Duke VS WFU Basketball at Duke     Cuban Food On Premises 
Cuban Dinner Cook at Your Home by Alina Ricardo 
2 Hours House Cleaning Service      Cuban Food on the  Premises 
Many, Many More       Bring your lawn chair and tents.   
         No outside alcohol  permitted.  



 

 
 
 

       
 We Had a Hopping Good Time!!! 

 
 
Once again the CEC wants to send out a great big THANK 
YOU to our Fairview Family.  You showered our Easter Egg 
Hunt with wonderful donations.  Because of your generosity, 
50 plus children who attended our Egg Hunt, went home 
with a treat bag full of surprises! 
 

Thank you for always supporting our programs. 
The CE Committee 
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Pilot Mountain RCC Picnic  
at Pilot Mountain State Park 

 

The Pilot Mountain RCC (Regional Conference of Churches) will 
be having a potluck picnic at Pilot Mountain State Park on 
Sunday, June 11th at 4:00p.m. (we will eat at 5:30p.m.).  This is a 

time of fellowship that we will share with our Moravian brothers and sisters in our 
RCC churches (Fairview, Bethabara, Fulp, Oak Grove, and Providence).  Plan to 
enjoy a time of fellowship and good food during what we will trust to be a beautiful 
Sunday afternoon.   

Community Yard Sale 
Saturday, May 27th, 8:00 a.m. 

Gate opens at 7:00 a.m. 
Fairview Ball Field 

 
Come one, come all to our Yard Sale!  The cost is $20 per 
space to rent.  You bring a truck, blanket, canopy, or tarp to 

set your items on.  We have a lot of traffic on Silas Creek Parkway which makes it a 
great spot for a yard sale.  The Womenôs Fellowship will have tables in the 
Fellowship Hall.  Donations are being accepted of new or gently used items now.  
Please place your donations on the stage in the Fellowship Hall.   

1 Jean Jones, 
 Pam Tatum 
4 Kevin Boyd, 
 Bill Shields, 
 Evelyn West 
5 Ellen Miller 
 Bobby Bennett 
6 Alice Bess 
7 Rev. Bill McElveen 
8 Jennifer Church, 
 Gene Wright 
12 Barbara Sprinkle 
13 Don Phillips 
14 Anna Frances Dull, 
 Anna Faircloth 
16 Ken Neal, 
 Harry Sapp, 
 Judith Yarbrough 
17 Michael Kimel 
19 Thad Carter, 
 Jacob Hauser 
20 Kathryn Hauser 
22 Dianne Millikan 
23 Keith Crowe, 
 Emily Deane, 
 Betty Fulp 
25 Steve Morgan 
29 Bill Brown, 
 Phoebe Lewis, 
 Doris Minor 

 
 

July 
 

6 Dot Moore 

Birthdays in June 

 

 
Fairviewôs Red Cross Day 

Sunday, May 21st, from 10:00 a.m. until 3:30 p.m. 
 

You may go by the Red Cross Center on Coliseum Drive during this time 
or contact them to make an appointment for a convenient time.  Be sure to let them know 
you are donating blood for Fairview. 



 

 Our Chan-
cel Choir is a very hard 
working group!  They do an 
excellent job of leading us 
in worship each week.  They 
spend many hours rehears-
ing to make sure that the 
music we sing in worship is 
truly a worthy offering to 
God.  Because of their hard 
work throughout the year, 
we will only be rehearsing 
every other week (for the 
most part) during the sum-
mer months. We have done 
this for several years now 
and it has worked well.  

hearsal on June 7th (or any 
time before that, for that 
matter).  The Chancel 
Choir works hard togeth-
er, but we have a lot of fun 
as well!  Come and be a 
part of our Chancel Choir 
family.  I can assure you 
that you will be glad you 
did!  

Hopefully you have not 
even noticed the difference 
on Sunday mornings! 

Have you ever 
thought about singing in 
the choir, but just werenôt 
ready to make a commit-
ment to rehearsals every 
week?  If so, the summer 
months would be a great 
time for you to come and 
give choir a try!  You could 
also show your appreciation 
to the choir members that 
sing each week of the year 
by being here to assure that 

we have a good group in 
the choir, even when our 
ñregularsò are enjoying 
their times of vacation.  
Our summer rehearsals are 
as follows:  June 7th, June 
21st, July 12th, July 26th, Au-
gust 9th and August 23rd.  
Our rehearsals begin at 
7:00.  We will resume our 
regular weekly rehearsals on 
September 6th at 7:00PM.    
Please feel free to call me if 
you have any questions or 
need any further infor-
mation.  I would love to see 
some new faces at our re-
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Notes from Lewis 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thursday, May 25, 9:45AM 

We will leave from the fellowship hall parking lot and travel to the Wohlfahrt Haus Dinner Theatre in Wytheville, VA, where we will 
enjoy a delicious meal and then see Then Sings My Soul.  This show features one of the most beloved musical genres of all time ï Gospel 
Music. From historic spirituals to Southern Gospel to contemporary Praise and Worship, this inspirational show is overflowing with the 
songs you grew up singing and are still singing today. Songs from the Carter family, Elvis, Mahalia Jackson, The Gaithers and many more 
will touch your soul as no other kind of music can.  The cost for this is $38.00 per person, which includes the meal, the show and the 
gratuity.  Please see Billie Minish or Lewis Phillips to sign up and pay your $38.00 no later than Sunday, May 14th.   

Thursday, June 22, 10:00AM 

We will leave from the lower parking lot at 10:00AM and travel to Lucy Millikanôs home at High Rock Lake.  You will need to bring 
covered dishes for lunch and the paper products and drinks will be furnished.  We will enjoy an afternoon of visiting and fellowshipping 
together.  You are welcome to bring cards and board games as well.  Please call Sharlene Medley (336-283-9906) no later than Sunday, 
June 18th to sign up for this trip so that we know how many to plan for and can make plans for additional vehicles if we have more than 
the bus can hold. 
 

Do you have ideas for trips or programs for our Fairview Friends Fellowship?  If so, please share these with Billie Minish, Nancy 
Morgan or Lewis Phillips.  We are always looking for new ideas and would love your input!  

 F.O.R.E. BOOK DRIVE ð Focus on Reading for Old Town Elementary School 
Itôs that time again when we collect new age-appropriate books for 3rd grade children at Old Town 
Elementary School!  The goal is to send a new book home over the summer for students to keep.  We need 
to collect 44 new books (22 books for boys and 22 books for girls).  The  drive is April 1st  through May 15th.  A 
designated box will be in the Parlor in which to place your books.  If you are unable to shop but would like to 
donate money to purchase books, please put it in a pew envelope and clearly mark F.O.R.E. Book Drive and 
someone will do the shopping for you.  A list of ñrequestedò books in English and in Spanish will be with the 
box in the Parlor.    If you have any questions, please call Jeanne Willard (336-768-5645)  or Linda Mathers 
(336-727-9597).  Thanks for supporting the Book Drive again this year!! 



 

Vacation Bible School Registration Form 
ñWorkshop of Wondersò 

Fairview Moravian Church 
 

Childôs Name  ______________________________________________________________________________________  

Grade Completed ________________________ Birthday ________________________________ Age  _______________  

Parentsô Names  _____________________________________________________________________________________  

Home Address  _____________________________________________________________________________________  

Home Phone _______________________________________ Alternate Phone  __________________________________  

Emergency Contact Person ________________________________ Relationship to Student  ________________________  

Home Phone ____________________________________ Alternate Phone  _____________________________________  

Food Allergies Y______N______(List:)  _________________________________________________________________  

Medical Concerns Y_____N______(Explain:)  ____________________________________________________________  

Family Doctorôs Name _____________________________________________ Doctorôs Phone  _____________________  

Siblings attending VBS (names and ages)  ________________________________________________________________  

 __________________________________________________________________________________________________  

 __________________________________________________________________________________________________  

Church Affiliation ________________________ Church Membership at  _______________________________________  

People who may pick up the child  ______________________________________________________________________  

VBS leaders have permission to photograph/film the minor (s) designated above in any manner or form for any lawful    

purpose associated with this VBS program. 

Parentôs Signature Below 

 __________________________________________________________________________________________________  

2017 VBS ð Workshop and Wonders 
    Thursday, July 20th, through Sunday, July 23rd 

 

At Workshop of Wonders, kids will experience the love of Jesus.  Kids will start an 
adventure using their imagination and creativity to build their faith.   Kids will also 
learn to look for evidence of God all around them. Our VBS coordinators are Matt 
Hubbard and Kristen Carter.  More information to come later!!  If you would consider 
volunteering, please contact Matt at 336-399-4826, e-mail:  msbuilders1@yahoo.com or 
Kristen at 336-765.5956, e-mail: thadsmom08@gmail.com. 

Many thanks ð the church grounds look great!  The following people helped spread mulch on 
Saturday, April 22nd:  Doris Bostian; Bill and Ann Collins; Carlos Collins; David Church; Oneita 
Dease; Betty Ferguson; Ken Hauser; Henry Hilker; Betty Johnson; Dick Joyce; Tom Joyce; Tomôs 
friend; Steve Morgan; John Saylor; David Timmons; Bill Wright; Will Wright; Jeanne Willard; 
and Willard Dodson (Jeanneôs granddaughter).  A special thanks to Tom Joyce for the use of his 
dump truck and front loader it made the work so much easier.  Job well done!!! 
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